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Closure of Clerk’s Office at  

Placerville Fair Lane Branch and Relocation of Services 
 

 
Effective April 1, 2025, the Clerk’s Office at the Placerville Fair Lane Branch, located at 
295 Fair Lane, Placerville, CA 95667 (Department 8) will be closed. All clerk services, 
including filings, mailings and general inquiries, will now be handled at the Placerville 
Building C Branch, located at 2850 Fairlane Court, Ste. 120, Placerville, CA 95667. The 
El Dorado County Superior Court (the Court) finds this action necessary due to resource 
constraints which impact the Court’s ability to provide services. Additionally, this change 
will provide cost-saving measures in preparation of the anticipated consolidation with 
the Placerville Building C Branch. 
 
The courtroom at the Placerville Fair Lane Branch will remain open and hearings will 
continue to be heard in Department 8. The closure only applies to the Clerk’s Office and 
related services. The drop box located at the Placerville Fair Lane Branch will remain 
available for filings.  
 
For further information or assistance, please visit the Placerville Building C Branch, the 
Court’s website at https://eldorado.courts.ca.gov/, or contact the Clerk’s Office at (530) 
621-5047. 
 
Comments may be submitted to Court-Admin@eldoradocourt.org. 
 
*Government Code section 68106 requires trial courts to provide notice to the public at 
least 60 days before closing any courtroom or closing or reducing the hours of clerks’ 
offices by conspicuous posting within its facilities and on its public website.  
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